CITY OF LONG BEACH R-32

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
333 West Ocean Boulevard 9" Floor ¢  Long Beach, CA90802 «  (562) 570-6383 . Fax (562) 570-6012

September 17, 2013

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute a Second Amendment to Contract No.
32631 with BOA Architecture Government Services, of San Pedro, CA, an SBE
(not an MBE, WBE or Local), for architectural and engineering design services
associated with the beach restrooms and Leeway Sailing Center replacement
projects; to make any amendments necessary to extend the term and amend the
scope of work, and by adding $490,000, all within the approved project budgets,
bringing the total contract amount not to exceed $1,664,000. (Districts 2, 3)

DISCUSSION

On March 6, 2012, the City Council authorized the City Manager to execute an
agreement with BOA Architecture Government Services (BOA) for as-needed
architectural services. On September 11, 2012, the City Council authorized the City
Manager to increase the contract amount by $474,000, for a not-to-exceed total contract
amount of $1,174,000. BOA was among several as-needed design firms who were
invited to provide proposals to design the replacement of ten existing beach restrooms
and the Leeway Sailing Center, and was selected for both projects. The beach
restrooms and the Leeway Sailing Center replacements are critical projects in the
Tidelands Capital Improvement Program.

A second amendment to increase the contract amount by $490,000 is needed to
provide design and construction support services, specifically for additional geotechnical
engineering, technical specifications, design revisions and construction phase support
for the replacement of the beach restrooms and the Leeway Sailing Center. The rebuild
of the Leeway pier, gangway and Gondola building was not part of the original project,
but must now be added. As a result of concerns associated with the structural integrity
of the Leeway pier, on June 15, 2010 the City Council authorized emergency repair
work. Full replacement of the pier and gangway is now necessary.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Vu on August 27, 2013 and by
Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on August 30, 2013.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action on this matter is requested on September 17, 2013 in order to
continue with the preparation of architectural and engineering bid documents for the
Tidelands beach restrooms and Leeway Sailing Center replacement projects.

FISCAL IMPACT

The proposed contract increase of $490,000 is currently budgeted in the Tidelands
Operations Fund. (TF 401) in the City Manager Department (CM). There will be no
impact to the local job market associated with the recommendation.

SUGGESTED ACTION:
Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,
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ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS
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JOHN GROSS
DIRECTOR OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT
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